
 

2021  MARINE  PILOT  EXAMINATION  FEE  SCHEDULE 
 

On Monday April 5, 2021, the Washington State Board of Pilotage Commissioners (Board) will administer 
a written examination in Seattle, Washington to eligible applicants for the Grays Harbor and Puget Sound 
Pilotage Districts. Applicants who meet or exceed the cut score set by the Board on the written 
examination will qualify to take a simulator evaluation which will be administered beginning the week of 
April 12, 2021. Applicants who meet or exceed the cut score set by the Board on the written examination 
and simulator evaluation will be placed on a waiting list to be called into a training program as needed.  
Successful completion of a training program is required in order to be eligible for the issuance of a state 
pilot license for the applicable pilotage district.  It is necessary to meet or exceed the Board-established 
cut score on the written examination to qualify to take the simulator evaluation. The number of 
applicants who qualify to take the simulator evaluation will be determined by the Board after the results 
of the written examination are available. 
 
A separate fee is assessed for each step of the application, written examination, and simulator evaluation 
process: 
 
(1)  There is a non-refundable application fee of $400.00.  A check or money order must be made 
payable to the Washington State Treasurer and included with your application. 
 
(2)  The Board has contracted with MARITIME INSTITUTE of TECHNOLOGY and GRADUATE STUDIES/ 
“MITAGS” to develop the written examination.  Upon notification of approval of an application to sit for 
the written exam, the applicant will reserve his or her place in the examination room by sending a non-
refundable payment in the amount of $1,200.00 in the form of a cashier’s check, made payable to 
“MITAGS”.  Mail to: 1729 Alaskan Way S Seattle, WA 98134.  It must be received within ten business days 
after notification by the Board. 
 
(3)  The simulator evaluation will be administered after the written examination has been scored.  The 
Board will determine the cut score on the written examination that must be met or exceeded in order to 
be eligible to take the simulator evaluation.  The results of the written examination and the number of 
applicants who qualify to take the simulator evaluation will be announced on April 7, 2021. 
 
“MITAGS” in Seattle are the contractors to develop and administer the simulator evaluation. All applicants 
who qualify to take the simulator evaluation must make payment, in the amount of $2,000.00 in order to 
receive the chart and pre-voyage planning materials for the simulator evaluation.  This payment must be 
made in the form of a cashier’s check, made payable to “MITAGS”.  The cashier’s checks are to be 
delivered no later than 1600 hours Pacific Daylight Time on Friday April 9th to a designated person at 
“MITAGS” who will be identified in the future. 


